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Maroondah Gifted Children’s Parents’ Association



PO Box 1279



CROYDON   VIC   3136


24 February, 2001

The Secretary

Senate Employment, Workplace Relations,

Small Business and Education Reference Committee

Suite S1.61 Parliament House

Canberra, ACT 2600

Dear Sir/Madam

Please find enclosed the submission of Maroondah Gifted Children’s Parents’ Association to the Inquiry into the Education of Gifted and Talented Children.

Please direct any inquiries to the above address.

Yours faithfully,

Mrs. Jo Freitag

Secretary 

Maroondah Gifted Children’s Parents’ Association

Senate Inquiry into the Education of Gifted and Talented Children

This submission relates to the Terms of Reference section (c)

Maroondah Gifted Children’s Parents’ Association is a voluntary parent organization, which seeks to support, inform, advocate, and provide resources and activities for gifted and talented children and their families, particularly those residing in the Maroondah Shire.

M.G.C.P.A. is funded from payment of membership fees and income from activities and minor grants for specific purposes from Maroondah City Council. M.G.C.P.A. is a valued member of the Maroondah Children’s Services Network.

A survey of members conducted by questionnaire in the association’s newsletter indicated that the most common needs for which parents of gifted children sought help from the association were:

· Information on topics relating to giftedness

· Information on services and events for gifted children and their families

· Opportunities to spend time with other parents of gifted children for mutual encouragement 

· Opportunities for their gifted children to socialize with their peers

The recent Government review titled “Public Education – the Next Generation” (PENG Review) includes a review of curriculum matters.  At page 39 of the report, it includes the following statement:

For some students, the curriculum will include programs designed to make sure they catch up in any area where they are falling behind, through such proven intervention programs as Reading Recovery and Making a Difference.  For others, the curriculum will encourage them to extend in areas where they are capable of performance beyond expected levels for their age, and especially where they exhibit particular talents.  For all students, the curriculum will ensure that they are challenged and extended to achieve the highest standards of which they are capable.  (Italics added for emphasis)

This clearly indicates that it is our responsibility to ensure that all children, including gifted and talented children, need to be extended and challenged by the school curriculum.  It also infers that gifted and talented children require special attention similar to children with learning difficulties.

For gifted and talented children to be able to reach their true potential Lynne Mackenzie-Sykes has identified the following needs:

· Early identification

· True peers

· Facilitating environments and teachers

· Accelerated learning opportunities

· Respect and understanding

· Mentorships

· Parent and teacher advocacy

· Societal support

From our perspective the recommendations we would make to the Senate Select Committee in regard to what the proper role of the Commonwealth should be in supporting the education of gifted students would be that:

1. The Commonwealth Government develop a definition of giftedness that incorporates the special asynchronous developmental and psychological nature of giftedness and issue a statement that special educational strategies need to be provided for these students

2. The Commonwealth Government fund psychologists and education consultants to visit schools to administer testing and conduct professional development for teachers.

3. The Commonwealth Government establish and fund Special Schools or teaching Units either as stand alone centres or as a part of established institutions and that these schools be staffed by teachers trained in gifted education.

4. The Commonwealth Government provide a moral, career or financial incentive scheme to encourage teachers to enroll in post-graduate studies in gifted education. Also that all pre-service Teacher Training should include compulsory studies in gifted education.

5. The Commonwealth government establish a community education and awareness program to try to overcome the misunderstanding of and poor attitude towards the gifted.

6. The Commonwealth Government provide additional financial assistance to families receiving Commonwealth benefits or of low income, and those who are classified as Rural/Isolated who have gifted children.

7. The Commonwealth Government fund local and national research into giftedness and the development of Best Practice provision standards.

8. The Commonwealth Government fund state associations such as VAGTC in Victoria and NSWAGTC in New South Wales to provide staffing for these associations and funding to assist with the provision of resources  to local gifted support groups.

9. The Commonwealth Government establishment and fund Mentoring programs for gifted students.

